Four Days Being S.T.A.R.S.

By: Dan Hendricks


Amazing.  Just simply Amazing.  I had been on boats before, and I had participated in laboratory research before, but neither of those experiences could possibly compare to the experience of doing both at the same time.


I am a teacher, and that is my passion, but for 4 days, thanks to C-MORE, I was able to experience what I would consider a dream job.  By taking place in the STARS (Science Teachers Aboard Research Ships) program, I got a taste of the life of a Microbial Oceanographer.  I was introduced to scientists doing real research with global implications, allowed to participate not only in data cleaning and analysis but in actual sampling, and given free run of an exciting and advanced research vessel.  Amazing.


During my 4 days at sea aboard the R/V Kilo Moana I was able to learn so much that can be applied to my science classroom in the coming years.  By participating in the actual research and data collection I gained a new understanding and appreciation for what scientists are doing out in the real world.  As a teacher it is easy to sometimes lose sight of the hard work that goes into discoveries I share with my students.  It is easy to talk to my students about concepts of ecology and how microbes play an important part in the ecosystem.  The truth is, though, that a lot of tedious, around-the-clock work goes into sampling, preparation and analysis of data concerning these microbes.  This is what I got to see and experience first-hand aboard the Kilo Moana, and truth be told, it wasn't anywhere near mundane as far as I'm concerned.
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I would have to say, though, that my favorite part of the trip was meal time.  While I love food, and was extremely well fed, that was hardly the point of meal time for me on this trip.  For me, meal time was another chance to interact with scientists outside of their laboratory space. It was a time when people were relaxed and unfocused and always willing to talk about what was happening while they were not in the middle of it.  In the relaxed environment of the mess hall, people were able to open up and get to know each other.  I would have to say this was the part of the trip that made me want to go back and become a researcher, but alas someone has to pass on all of this wonderful knowledge to our students.


I owe C-MORE a great debt of gratitude for providing me such an exciting opportunity.  Going out on the STARS program is easily one of the best experiences I have had in my professional career, and I would recommend it for anyone who is interested in not just teaching science, but living it.  Thank you Kate, and everyone else at C-MORE for what has truly been an amazing experience.

